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"Love is the root of missions; sacrifice is the fruit of 
missions"
— Roderick 
Davis
)


A 5 member group came to Armenia this July under the leadership of Chris Lepore. The team consisted of Nathan Arledge, Donna Sheehan, Betty Burns, and Carrie Lepore. The primary goal of the team was to install playground equipment. With that in mind, the playground area adjacent to the AGAPE center in Vayk was thoroughly cleaned before the team arrived. Over 50 truckloads of dirt and stones have been removed from the area to open space for the playground.
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The mission team did great work as it was a difficult project with 88 pages of detailed instructions requiring a meticulous approach. The organizational skills of the team leader – Chris Lepore – were the keystone to the success of the project. The Project AGAPE staff also helped them. The outcome of this
wonderful teamwork was this playground – one of a kind in Vayk so far. There is one more playground set waiting in the warehouse to be installed, and the next mission team will be the one to accomplish it.
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This playground has an interesting story: the playground equipment consisting of 3 playground sets and two benches was purchased in 2020 thanks to a grant provided by the World Outreach Committee of the Myers Park UMC. The arrival of the playground equipment was delayed because of the delay of the container arrival due to Covid-19, and the team that had planned to take it together didn't visit in 2020 because of the same reason. If everything happened in time, the cassette bomb that hit the playground on the last day of the war just 4 hours before the ceasefire would destroy the new playground... Now that same team with fewer team members arrived to put together the same playground.
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The kids of Vayk are learning about the new playground and more and more children are coming to play there.
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One of the team members – Donna Sheehan – stayed longer than the team. Her time in Vayk and Yerevan was productive as she shared her painting skills

with the kids at the AGAPE office in Vayk and the “LUSIN” development center in Yerevan. She had brought all the necessary supplies with her from North
Carolina to provide the kids with everything necessary for painting with
watercolors, through scratching and making shiny crosses. The excitement of the kids was boundless.
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Thank you to all the team members who assisted in the playground project. Your contribution is boundless, and the people of Armenia and Artsakh are grateful for what you do to better their living situations.
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 (
Country Director, Nara Melkonyan, has made a new request for assistance to enable displaced people to receive vocational training so that they can move toward self-sufficiency in their new homes. She has identified several folks that are interested in learning cosmetology. She also
 
foresees
 
that
 
some
 
people
 
might
 
want
 
to
 
learn
 
carpentry
 
or
 
open
 
a bakery. We want to encourage you to contribute to this new ministry opportunity. You can follow the links below to make your contributions.
)



Every Contribution Makes an Impact!
[image: ] (
Donation Link 
1
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Donation Link 
2
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